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The Arlington School Committee
Budget Subcommittee Meeting

Tuesday, July 29, 2008

Members present:
Ron Spangler, Chair
Denise Burns

Member absent:
        Joe Curran

Also present:
        Richard Fanning, Finance Committee
        Sue Mazzarella, Chief Financial Officer
        
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.

1. Approval of minutes:  On a motion by Ms Burns, seconded by Mr. Spangler, it was VOTED 2-0 to approve the minutes of the June 17, 2008 Budget Subcommittee meeting.

2.  Group Insurance Commission:  Mr. Spangler said that the savings associated with entering the GIC could reduce the anticipated FY10 school budget deficit by $1 million.  Ms. Burns
reported that the advisory committee had held its second meeting since the last Budget Subcommittee meeting.  She is concerned about meeting the October 1st deadline for entering the GIC this
year.

3. Analysis of Fees:  Ms. Mazzarella presented her analysis of fee supported programs in FY08 and FY09, attached hereto as Exhibit A and summarized below.
 

Ms. Burns asked how we can show that athletic salaries are not being paid out of fees.  Ms. Mazzarella said that the budget shows stipends are being paid out of the salary line.  Fees are off-
budget.  All stipends are paid out of the operating budget.  Ms. Burns asked about athletic transportation costs, and worried that longer runs in the new league will increase costs.  Ms. Burns
relayed a question from Mr. Curran on how much had come in from his call to donate to the AHS general fund in lieu of contributions to his recent school committee campaign.  Ms. Mazzarella
said about $100-125.  Mr. Spangler asked why the FY09 athletic fee total was less than FY08 given the small increase in fee rates.  Ms. Mazzarella will check.  Ms. Mazzarella suggested that the
AD might keep track of expenses by sport going forward.

Ms. Mazzarella expressed concern over the $50 student activity fee.  People don’t like it, many people don’t pay it, and it is a lot of work to collect.  In FY08 only 42% of these fees were actually
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collected.  Several ideas have been proposed.  The administration will continue to monitor this.

Ms. Mazzarella explained that the FDK grant pays for teachers aides.  Ms. Burns expressed concern that an old school committee vote prevents salaries being paid by fees and wonders if that
applied here.  
 
4. Survey of Community Priorities:  The subcommittee discussed the design of the survey voted into the budget adoption timeline by the full committee on June 24th.  Ms. Burns suggested
using as a starting point the questions that she prepared for the last budget survey that were not used.  She also wants to get the word out to pull in a broader segment of the community.  Mr.
Spangler said that the Community Relations Subcommittee should have a role in this survey, or possibly should drive it.

On a motion by Ms. Burns, seconded by Mr. Spangler, it was VOTED 2-0 to adjourn the meeting at 8:01 PM.






